February 6, 2021:

In late December and mid January, there were two Zoom meetings with Don Evans, four Brechin representatives and the audio/visual specialist for our new church space. Every effort is being made to identify our needs in this area and how we can make the most of this stage in the building completion. We also had correspondence from the architect regarding the kitchen plans and appreciate the opportunity to contribute to that conversation as well. Overall, we are feeling good about the regular communications and the invitation to contribute to plans going forward.

We understand the major contractors have been paid what they are owed and hiring of sub-contractors is ongoing. Because the new contractor, TL Housing Solutions, is responsible for the entire building warrantee they need to ensure work done to date is to their satisfaction.

Again, our hope is that we will see significant progress early this spring. We thank you again for your patience and prayers as we walk this journey together.